
 
 

-Translation- 

 

 
RPCG/HO-SET/0001/2019 
 
 

February 20, 2019 
 
 
Subject:  Clarification on News from Online Media 

Attention:  Director and Manager 
 The Stock Exchange of Thailand 
 
 

As appeared in the news on Social media (Deknaew Zecret) on February 18, 2019, 
"The shareholders ambushed the deal, selling more than 30% of shares to PERTAMINA, the oil 
giant Indo Not lower than the net asset value (NAV) at 2.60 baht ” 
 

The Company asked major shareholders and management about the fact.  They 
have never contracted and negotiated with PERTAMINA Company as shown on social media.  
Then the Company would like to inform that the news is not true.   The Company will keep the 
SET informed promptly on progress of the situation. 
 

Please be informed accordingly. 
 
 

 
Sincerely Yours, 

 
 
 

   (Mrs.Supannee Tanchaisrinakorn) 
    Company Secretary 
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